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CHRISTCHURCH
PROPOSED STOPPING OF
PORTION OF BARTON
STREET/BAMFORD STREET

Public Notice having been given that pursuant to the
provisions of Section 319(h) and 342(1)(@) of the Local
Government Act 1974, the Christchurch City Council has
resolved to stop that portion of legal road, as described
in the Schedule hereto.

SCHEDULE

Portion of Bamford Street and Barton Street being all that
parcel of land situated in the City of Christchurch as
shown as ‘Road to be Stopped’ and described as follows:

Plan Shown Adjoining Title Area
Reference

S0308904 Section 1 Part Lot 9 DP 535 CT101/207 74 m2
Lot 2 DP13372  (T562/32
Reason for the portion of road to be stopped

The reason for this road stopping is to legally restrict
vehicle access onto Bamford Street from Barton Street.
The physical stopping of the street will be carried out at
the time of the construction of the Jubilee Street extension.

PURPOSE TO WHICH THE STOPPED ROAD WILL BE PUT

The portion of road when stopped will be held by the Council
in fee simple and used for landscaping purposes pursuant to
Section 345(b) of the Local Government Act 1974.

The above mentioned plan may be inspected during
normal office hours at the Property Unit, fourth floor, Civic
Offices, 163 Tuam Street or at any Christchurch City
Council Service Centre.

Persons wishing to object to this proposal must lodge their
objection in writing, and addressed to Property Manager,
Christchurch City Council, Civic Offices, 163 Tuam Street, or
posed to P.0. Box 237, Christchurch, to arrive no later than
4:00 pm on Wednesday 21 day of August 2002.

Persons may also forward a submission in favour of the
proposal to support the Council’s action.

Dated at Christchurch this 10 day of July 2002.

This is the first publication of this notice.

Any enquiries regarding the above road stopping please
contact Steve Cribb telephone 941-8520.
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